Mt. Holly Springs Park and Rec Committee Meeting

March 19th,2019

Meeting called to order 6:30pm

Cathy Neff, Sue Fahnestock, Jim Brown, Curt & Karen Bream, Barb Boise, Curt & Karen Bream, Lois Stoner, Jim Hoerner, Annan Hollinger, Briget Mountz, Jen (Kennedy)

Minutes Approved, Lois and Curt 2nd

Annan, Public Comment, Notified Sara that all of the festival application was missing on website. Sara has corrected.

OLD BUSINESS

- (a) Bus trip, Trip to Lancaster on April 2, 6 seats sold. New Itinerary from L&L Bus Trips received for Flight 93 in October. More discussion to follow.
- (b) Opening day for Carlisle Little League, April 6th. Curt reported that lights are back on at flag pole on Butler and Youth Sports no longer responsible for electric. Jim said trash cans will be put out last week of March.
- (c) Holly Festival-Annan will place a new vendor ad in May. Wanda will be contacted for cards that can be passed out advertising the festival and advertising for vendors. The cards can be passed out at all events in the area, Foundry Day, June 1st and Julys Summer Fair, plus Expo Events, businesses in Mt. Holly and Municipal Bldg.
- (d) Concert in the Park- Cathy will get picture from Brad Bell for North Mountain Ramblers and Lois will send to Ryan for Posters to give at April Meeting. Jim Brown will contact Wanda concerning Car Show for that event. Advertising on Facebook, Red 102 (Cathy).
- (e) Halloween Parade- Meeting to have further discussion at May Committee Meeting.

New Business

Jim Hoerner said that trees bordering parking lot by Municipal Bldg. need to be moved either to inside of trail on Chapel Ave. or screen sewer treatment plant. P&R committee voted unanimously to plant by Butler Trail.

Jim H. reported on action taken at Trine Park. \$978.42 plus \$500.00 for incidentals for bathroom improvements at Trine. Annan asked about safety issues for egg hunt at Trine on Apr. 20th. Jim said they have been working at Trine, pumping water out of "lake" there and unsafe areas are fenced off. The water is being pumped into natural run behind basketball court. Tom explained that the Borough owns ¾ of the "lake" at Trine. It will be drained, filled in and planted with grass seed. He would like us to go in halves with water authority to rent a power rake for landscaping, which they will need for water tower area on Hill St. It was also suggested the Park and Rec show the Legion finished list that they were willing to pay for and then possibly ask them to share expense of new bathroom fixtures at Trine.

Joe will be working with Troy Russell on Veterans Park Grant. Pastor Dan Worral from Carlisle EFree Church has offered volunteers to help with the work there. Lois Spoke with him to do some work on the Butler Trail on May 4th, Clean up. He and the Church have another commitment that day. Members of Park & Rec Committee will be working on the trail at Butler.

Karen Bream reported some damage to lattice work at Butler pavilion. Jim and Tom said repairs will be taken care of.

Motion to Adjourn, Jim Brown, Susie 2nd